
  

  

 
 
 

 

 

 

    

Dear Friends and Partners in Missions 

 
Prayer and the Harvest Africa – Summit 2023  
 
Delegates, leaders and Missionaries from 40 different nations took part in the August Summit in Lusaka, 
Zambia. This was not only a time of refreshing fellowship but also of vision casting, celebration of God’s 
faithfulness and fresh encounters with the Holy Spirit. Doug Small and team who joined him (Danny 
Thomas, Brandon Cole, Aaron Park, J.D. Stephens and Arnie Klenn) shared, spoke and taught next to our 
own leaders from the continent. The emphasis on prayer, self-sustenance, the Unreached, the Muslim 
challenge, making of disciples and the harvest at large were some of the topics answered in prayer 
responses after the sessions including prolonged times at the altar. It is harvest time and prayer must be 

a priority as we need HIS guidance and power.  
It was a great blessing to once 
again be at our Leopards Hill 
Retreat and Conference 
Centre where a great team 
ensured that the 160 
delegates were taken care of 
with much love, great 
efficiency and commitment.  
Thank you LH team!     
 

 
Opportunities for Teaching 
 
With great joy Peter had a chance to teach at different 
levels during this past year, starting with the current MA 
group in January at Leopards Hill, a ToT group in Lomé, Togo 
and a BA group of 21 students at BTUC in Lusaka Zambia. 
Thank you, Jürgen and Scott, for this great opportunity. 
These were three of the highlights.   
 
West Africa – Lomé, Togo  

 
Another truly great highlight was the dedication of the Send the 
Light/YWEA project in Lomé, Togo that was completed with the 
help of our “friends of Africa.” Our General Overseer Tim Hill, 
Kevin McGlamery, David and Debby Brady and Janice and Brittney 
Blair, David Mills and Jürgen Rudolph were special guest of 
honour. At the same time a primary school was dedicated and a 
National Convention 

held. It was a 
busy time but 
also a time 
with a strong 
sense of the 
presence of 
the Lord. 
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Namibia  
 
In May Peter had the privilege to travel with Dr Tim Hill to Namibia for 
special meetings for pastors and the leaders of our church in this unique 
and beautiful country. Those 
who know the ministry of 
Brother Hill will understand 
when we say that the 
meetings were special with a 

strong response to the messages.   
 
 

Chaplaincy Association of Zambia 
 
It may be an understatement to say that the Lord opened a big door in 

November this year in Zambia. Paul Stockard, Coordinator for Chaplaincy in 

Africa, together with BTUC President Scott Rains hosted the first meeting of the 

newly registered Chaplaincy Association of Zambia. The meeting took place at 

Berea Worship Centre with well over 

220 delegates from 11 different 

denominations and chaplains from government departments 

(Prisons of Zambia, Health (Hospitals etc), Army, Fire Services). 

Paul Stockard was appointed to serve as deputy Director of 

the Association and BTUC was chosen as the official College 

for Chaplaincy training in Zambia. Congratulations Paul and 

Scott!!  

 

365 Challenge – Reaching the Last, the Least and the Lost – A day at a time    

 

As a result of the vision of our World Missions Director Dr Thomas 

Propes a Medical Clinic was erected outside the city limits of Lusaka, 

Zambia which will be dedicated in April/May next year. In addition to 

that a well was drilled and dedicated in Niger and Mali. Both are 

countries in the Sahel Zone 

where the need for water in 

some areas is hard to image. 

More wells are to follow in 

January in Togo and another one in Niger. Through these access 

ministries people are being reached with the Gospel while 

being tangibly ministered to in their need. 

 

 

We wish you and your families a wonderful and 

meaningful Christmas Season. It is because of partners 

and friends like you that we are able to reach the over-

ripe harvest on the beautiful continent of Africa. 

He left glory and came to find us so that we can be with 

Him forever. We rejoice over His coming and continue to 

do what we do! May the New Year be filled with God’s 

presence and His favour.  

 

Church of God 

in Africa 

 
Central Africa: 

Angola 

Botswana 

Malawi 

Mozambique 

Rwanda 

Zambia 
 

Central Africa – 

Francophone: 
Central- African 

Republic 

Congo- Brazz. 

Congo D.R. 

Guinea Bissau 

Senegal 
 

East Africa: 
Burundi 

Ethiopia 

Kenya 

Sudan 

South-Sudan 

Somalia 

Tanzania 

Sanzibar 

Uganda 
 

West Africa 

Francophone: 
Equatorial- Guinea 

Benin 

Burkina Faso 

Chad, 

Ivory Coast 

Lybia 

Mali,  

Niger 

Sao Tome/ Pricipe 

Togo 
 

West Africa -

Anglophone 

Cameroon 

Gambia 

Ghana 

Nigeria  

Liberia 

Sierra Leone 
 

Southern Africa: 

Lesotho, 

Mozambique 

Eswatini 

Namibia 

Zimbabwe  

Mauritius 

Réunion 

Angola 

Madagascar  
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